
 

   

 

14 July 2023 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 

End of term arrangements 

It does not seem possible that we are nearing the end of the school year.   Friday is the last day of our 

term as we have taken the last three days as training days which have been disaggregated throughout the 

year.  On Friday students will finish at 12.30pm.  Students should attend in full school uniform and attend 

tutor time and lessons as usual and then at 12.05pm go to their tutor room for their end of term 

celebration.  We will dismiss students from 12.30pm.   
 

Community Day 

We have written to you separately to confirm the arrangements for our Community Day on Wednesday.  

For those students who are staying in school, the school day will finish at 12.30pm and they do not need 

to wear their uniform.  If you require your child to stay in school for the afternoon, please email 

questions@elawnswood.co.uk. If they wish to stay for a school meal, they can do so but will need to let 

us know in the morning.  
 

Free bus passes 

Students who are on free school dinners, students who live with vulnerable families, low income, 

receiving universal credit on maximum level, is eligible for a free bus card for the school year until they 

are 16 years of age. Please click on the link for further details and to apply - Statutory free school travel 

| Metro (wymetro.com).   If you would like any support in applying for this, please do get in touch. 
 

Camping Equipment 

We are looking to expand the Duke of Edinburgh award scheme and to offer this fantastic opportunity 

to even more pupils. To support pupils to complete the expedition part of the scheme we are building a 

stock of items that can be borrowed by pupils. If you have any unwanted equipment or clothing (tents, 

large rucksacks, cooking equipment and waterproofs would be especially gratefully received) that you 

would like to donate, please drop them into Student Reception or ask your child to deliver them to Mr 

Rhodes in F62/F64.  
 

Thank you 

We received a phone call earlier this week from a lady wanting to pass on her thanks to two of our male 

students, who handed her credit card (which she was unaware she had lost) in at Fika. Unfortunately, 

she does not know who the two students were, so if anyone knows that it was their child, please let us 

know so that we can thank them in person.  
 

Thank you again for your ongoing support, it is appreciated. 

 

Yours faithfully   

   

Mrs J Bell    

Headteacher  
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